
Why I am still optimistic about our
future relationship with the EU

Those who fear no deal or a bad deal are too pessimistic.

They exaggerate the importance of government, treaties and rules. They
underestimate the energy, good will and positive approach of most people on
both sides of the Channel.

The first thing to grasp is the UK will not be on her own. Under WTO rules
which govern the EU as well as us, the EU cannot do anything adverse to us
that it does not also do to the USA, China, India and the other major
countries of the world. Similarly, under international law, the EU cannot
pick on UK people, evict our citizens from their homes on the continent, or
impose special taxes and requirements on UK people and companies that it does
not also apply to Americans, Chinese and all other non EU citizens and
companies.

The second thing to grasp is many people and governments on the continent
think it a good idea to get on with their neighbouring states, particularly
where they sell lot of goods and services. Just in case they don’t, the
Treaty they all drafted and signed makes them pursue good relations and trade
with the neighbours. I alway find it odd that the people who most love the EU
have such a low view of the way it will behave, expecting it to be petty,
nasty and to seek to operate outside international law and outside the norms
of civilised behaviour. I think many of them are better than that, and those
who might fall short have self interest to push them to keep open their
access to the UK.

The third thing to grasp is all those companies on the continent wanting to
carry on selling us goods and services, all those individuals wanting to come
to the UK to take skilled job or to study, will still be a pressure on the
governments of the EU. Just as there are many people in the UK who value
their ability to travel on the continent, to study there, or to trade there,
so there are many people on the continent wanting the same access to the UK.

Of course the EU institution will try it on and ask for lots of money from
us, as they will miss our large contributions. They also know there is no
legal basis or political reason why we should pay them any special extra
payment on leaving. They also know that in the end, after much huffing and
puffing, they need a deal. We know we can get on fine under WTO terms, if
they really do want to be difficult.
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China launches investigation into
online porn, fake news organizations

Four teams of inspectors are undertaking a month-long investigation into
online pornography and fake news organizations across 11 Chinese provincial-
level regions.

The investigation, which will finish May 26, aims to clean up “harmful”
information online, targeting live-streaming, cloud service providers, mobile
apps and websites circulating pornographic content, the National Office
Against Pornographic and Illegal Publications said Monday.

Inspectors are also tasked with looking into news blackmailing, fake news,
journalists and media organizations, said the statement.

Jointly launched by China’s various anti-pornography, publicity and Internet-
related authorities, the investigation is being carried out in areas
including Beijing and Shanghai municipalities, as well as provinces of
Guizhou, Jiangxi and Shaanxi.

China announces birth of 1st panda
twins this year

A panda in southwest China has given birth to the first set of captive-bred
twins this year.

Sichuan Province’s Chengdu panda research base announced Monday that the male
twins were born on April 24. They have passed the critical first month of
life and are very healthy.

The cubs weighed about 110 grams at birth and have grown up to 852 grams and
844 grams respectively in their first month, according to the base.

Staff bottle fed the cubs with stored milk from other female pandas for the
first nine days until the mother panda, ZhiZhi, could breastfeed them.

Pandas are an endangered species due to their extremely low fertility rates
in the wild. In captivity, they often give birth to twins and sometimes even
triplets.

There are fewer than 2,000 pandas in the wild, mostly in Sichuan. More that
400 currently live in captivity.
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Remarks at the Andrew and Nicola
Forrest $400 million Philanthropic
Donation Announcement

PRIME MINISTER:

Andrew, Nicola and Grace Forrest – we are here on an extraordinary moment of
love, of generosity and leadership. Your love, your generosity, your
leadership.

We are here assembled, the leaders of your nation – Bill Shorten, the Leader
of the Opposition, so many of my parliamentary colleagues – here to thank you
for this extraordinary act.

Now, in this building, we dispense with billions of dollars. We spend, we
raise it in taxes, by compulsion, it is not an optional matter and then we
spend it on good causes, on health, on education, on national security, on
social welfare.

And every dollar we spend, the government spends, will buy as much as a
dollar that a philanthropist like Nicola and Andrew give – it buys the same
amount. But what you give and what other philanthropists give and what other
people whom you will inspire give, comes with their love.

This is not extracted from you by force of law, this is a matter of
conviction, of your love and your commitment. Your recognition that, yes, you
have achieved extraordinary things, to build your iron ore industry, your
Fortescue Metals, to build that in such a short time, to be one of the
greatest exporters in Australia, to do all of that is extraordinary enough.
And it has created thousands of jobs for Australians and billions of dollars
in exports.

But then to recognise that despite so much of your achievement having been
the result of your hard work and your determination and thus your just reward
for your efforts, you have nonetheless recognised that all good fortune comes
with an element of fortune. And that all of us, no matter how successful,
know that if life’s wheel had turned somewhat differently we could be much
less well off, much less well situated.

All of us who have done well have been blessed by good fortune.

So the generous person, the loving person gives back.

We thank you for the leadership you have shown and the scale on which you
have shown it.
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But as Grace was saying earlier, obviously, those to who much is given are
able to give more. But, all of us should seek to do as much as we can with
what we have.

So, this is real leadership. This is leading by example.

Now, Andrew and Nicola Forrest are making a donation today of $400 million.

This is the biggest single philanthropic gift in our history and the largest
donation by living Australians.

It is a game-changer in the Australian philanthropic community. And it will
change the lives of thousands of people here in Australia and around the
world.

The funds will be dispersed as follows; $75 million for coordinating world
cancer institutes to make lethal cancer history for the coming generation,
$50 million towards building stronger communities, $75 million for higher
education and breakthrough research, $75 million towards giving every child
their best chance, $50 million towards creating equality of opportunity
amongst all Australians – and $75 million towards removing, once and for all,
modern slavery from human history.

Now, your passion and commitment goes beyond this extraordinary generosity.
You have not only been generous, you have been committed and you’ve shown
your conviction in advocacy around the world.

It is one thing to have the moral fibre to speak out against slavery, but
Andrew and Nicola don’t do things by halves. They’ve stood up to the people
smuggling business models whose structures make modern slavery possible.

Your work has enabled more people to walk free. You have brought the
abhorrent business practice of modern slavery out of the dark and into the
light of board rooms across the word.

Your work through GenerationOne has enabled individuals and communities to
try for employment, but more importantly, you have challenged the racism of
low expectations that not only holds back Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander Australians, but which holds us back as a nation.

As Prime Minister, I have seen the depth of talent, the innovation, the
resilience of our First Australians. There is not a single Indigenous
experience in Australia and you’ve challenged businesses and governments to
commit to practical ways to give our First Australians dignity through
employment.

And you have led by example and you have inspired and we have adopted your
vocational training and employment centre model.

Your support for Thrive to Five is changing the way we value parents as first
teachers and the early childhood education and care sector, so that all
children get the start in life they deserve.



All of this and so much more Andrew and Nicola seek to achieve with this $400
million gift to society.

Thank you Andrew, thank you Nicola, thank you Grace, thank you to your
family.

And I want to thank Nicola as well for her work on my Community Business
Partnership, as you encourage those who can give to give more and to give
more strategically.

The power of philanthropy to change lives, to change society is perhaps even
greater than that of government, because it comes with the love of the
philanthropist, a love of mankind.

That is what the Greek means, the word philanthropy.

This is an act of love. It is an act of generosity and above all, it is an
act of leadership that will inspire other Australians, now and in the years
to come, to show their love by helping those who we can support and we can
advance through that commitment of love for mankind.

Thank you, Andrew, Nicola and Grace and your family for this extraordinary
act of generosity. Thank you.

[ENDS]

Vaccine for HPV wins approval

Pharmaceutical company Merck recently won approval from the China Food and
Drug Administration to sell its human papillomavirus vaccine, Gardasil, to
help women fight cervical cancer.

Developed by the US-based company in 2006, the vaccine has proved effective
in protecting against the virus, better known as HPV, the chief cause of
cervical cancer. The virus is found in almost all cervical cancer cases.

Gardasil is the first HPV vaccine in the world and the second to be licensed
for use in China.

In July, Cervarix, an HPV vaccine developed by pharmaceutical
GlaxoSmithKline, received approval to be sold on the Chinese mainland after
almost 10 years of seeking approval.

Gardasil is expected to be commercially available on the mainland in three to
six months, which means women will no longer have to seek vaccinations
outside of the mainland, such as Hong Kong.

After breast cancer, cervical cancer is the second-most common cancer in
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women ages 15 to 44 in China. Statistics from the Chinese Center for Disease
Control and Prevention show China reports more than 130,000 cervical cancer
cases a year, accounting for 28 percent of global total.

The HPV vaccine, as the first anti-cancer vaccine in the world, has proved
effective in preventing cervical cancer and is seen as a breakthrough in the
fight against cancer.

Gardasil offers protection against nine strains of HPV, including the two
main cancer-causing varieties: type 16 and type 18. Cervarix offers
protection only against types 16 and 18, which account for about 70 percent
of all cervical cancer cases.

Today, such vaccines are used in about 120 countries and regions, including
the United States, Australia and most European countries.

As HPV is sexually transmitted, the World Health Organization recommends
routine vaccination of girls age 9 to 13 because they are not as likely to
have begun sexual activity.

Qiao Youlin, a professor of epidemiology at the Chinese Academy of Medical
Sciences’ Cancer Hospital in Beijing, said the main target group of Cervarix
is females age 9 to 26, although it is theoretically effective for women of
all ages.

Clinical trials discovered the vaccine is effective for women as old as 45,
he said.

According to the Securities Times newspaper, Zhifei Biological Products Co in
Chongqing will promote, supply and sell the vaccine in China for the next
three years.

As the exclusive distributor of the vaccine, the company plans to purchase
1.14 billion yuan ($166 million) worth of Gardasil vaccines in the first
year, 1.48 billion yuan in the second year and 1.85 billion yuan in the third
year, the newspaper said.


